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Meeting on 13th June 2013 at Avenue Baptist Church
Present – Steve, Martin, Audrey, Douglas, Liesbeth, Helene, Mu and Mike.  Audrey took the Chair  
Apologies – Heidrun, Maureen, Richard & Tricia.
Notes of Previous Meeting – still trying to get AI UK to un-redirect redirected post! June Monthly Mailing and Summer AI Mag. had gone to Doug. Liesbeth will take this up.
Campaigns – Arms Trade, Djamel Fahassi, Forced Evictions and Corporate Responsibility, LGBT and Women’s Rights– nothing to report. Death Penalty – Audrey noted that the US state of Maryland had repealed the death penalty. Zimbabwe – elections to take place 31st July
Treasurer – no change since last meeting - balance currently stands at £756.90. The 2012 accounts had been audited.
Fundraising – Steve to ask Maureen to arrange a meal. Audrey will hold an Amnestea when she eventually moves house!

Publicity – Tricia had another letter published in the Evening Echo.
Secretary – Monthly mailing included the Group Planning Pack and a paper on Individuals at Risk plus notes about Refugee Week 2013 along with the Monthly Action (see first page for these last two). On the Planning Pack, we decided to opt in to the Women’s Rights and Zimbabwe Campaigns (hopefully Maureen and Tricia will continue to be our contacts for these) and to request a replacement Individual at Risk case.  We decided to not join the Urgent Action Campaign. We will ask for 3 copies of the Amnesty Mag. and Groups News and will have e-mails instead of post for Monthly Mailings, etc. (these items are part of the AI UK cost savings).
Future Working of the Group – we’ve had a couple of discussions about how the Group might operate in the future, in the light of recent events at AI; apparent lack of support and cases from AI UK; and reluctance of members to concentrate on fundraising. With the benefit of advice from Liesbeth ten Ham, the East Anglia Regional Representative, we tried to reach some conclusions on this. Liesbeth said that other Groups had similar concerns to ours, that several Groups in the Region – Basildon, Harlow, Braintree - had folded recently and others were struggling – e.g. Colchester. One reason is that there are now many other campaigning organisations such as 38 Degrees that are attractive to young/working people.  With AI researchers moving to the new hubs there may, if only for a while, be less coming from the IS and thus from AI UK to the Groups. The recent EGM was necessary, though it reflected an element of ”hang on to what we have” and there are changes happening as a result – there will be more consultation with the membership and the culture at AI UK is becoming more open. However a lot of trust has been lost and will need to be rebuilt.
Suggestions for the Group included: meet quarterly or bi-monthly to plan fundraising and local campaigning along with other business but organise letter-writing events, events in pubs or at local centres such as TAP, White Bus between these meetings. There could be some social events with no business or campaigning elements. The business meeting could be a small group meeting in each others’ homes. The campaigning meetings could have speakers from AI UK, country co-ordinators, other voluntary groups whose work complements AI’s e.g. children’s’ rights groups. It wasn’t felt that fundraising by Groups was a significant element in AI’s budget, but campaigning is probably the most useful thing Groups can do – we are the local face. There is no pressure to remit money to AI UK so fundraising could be directed at funding local campaigning. It was concluded that to leave gaps of more than a month between any meeting could result in it disintegrating but the suggestions of a different structure of meetings in different places would be followed up – in the first instance other supporters would be consulted via the monthly letter and Avenue Baptists asked if they would still accommodate us if we only met there occasionally.
We then adjourned to The Cricketers to practice a social event! Thank you Liesbeth for coming to Southend and helping our discussions – we’ll have the “Housing – a Human Right” Workshop another time!
A.O.B 
The next meeting is at 7:00pm on Thursday 11th July 2013 at Avenue Baptist Church, Milton Road, Westcliff-on-Sea SS0 7JX
Mike Pregnall   
01702 204748
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Next Meeting Thursday 11th July,  Avenue Baptist Church, Milton Road, Westcliff-on-Sea SS0 7JX
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Liesbeth ten Ham is running the Royal Parks Half Marathon on 6th October 2013 for Amnesty. Please motivate her to keep on training by sponsoring her at: � HYPERLINK "http://www.justgiving.com/Liesbeth-ten-Ham" \t "_blank" �http://www.justgiving.com/Liesbeth-ten-Ham�








CAMPAIGNING


BURMA – Dr Tun Aung - Dr. Tun Aung was arrested in Burma on 11 June 2012. Eyewitnesses claim that when riots broke out in Rakhine State, the Muslim community leader tried to calm a crowd that had gathered at his local mosque. Despite this, he was arrested for 'inciting violence'. We consider Dr Tun Aung a prisoner of conscience, targeted because he is a Muslim community leader.


This month marks a year since Dr Aung's arrest and is an opportunity to send messages of support to Dr Aung's family who are currently based outside of Burma and have said they would welcome cards from you. Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.amnesty.org.uk/content.asp?CategoryID=10046" �http://www.amnesty.org.uk/content.asp?CategoryID=10046� for more details. Please send a card (NOT a religious card) with a message of encouragement to Dr Tung’s Family, c/o Myanmar Team, International Secretariat, Amnesty International, 1 Easton Street, London WC1X 0DW to arrive no later than 12th July. Buy Group Notelets for this action? 











WHAT DO YOU THINK?


The monthly Group Meeting has been talking about different ways of doing things and would like to know what our supporters think. The general idea is that less time is spent on fundraising and “business” matters and more on letter-writing and other campaigning. There’d be separate “business” meetings every 2 or 3 months (possibly in members’ homes) where campaigns, fundraising, etc. would be planned. These would be separate from letter-writing and other campaign activities, talks, videos/films which would take place at other times, probably in different places and not necessarily at the same time each month (this will probably mean having an annual programme). 


We’d like your comments on these ideas, please. Either e-mail � HYPERLINK "mailto:amnestysouthend@googlemail.com" �amnestysouthend@googlemail.com� or use the form on the Group Website at 


� HYPERLINK "https://www2.amnesty.org.uk/sites/default/files/futureworking130701.doc" \o "futureworking130701.doc" \t "_blank" �The Future Working of the Group - Consultation�. We’d particularly like to know whether or not you’d be more likely to come to Group events if they were organised in this way?
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